

Friday 10th February Break for Half Term

Monday 20th February Back to School 8.40am

Friday 31st March Break for Easter

Monday 17th April Return to School 8.40am

Look out for updates on our school website <u>stcharlescatholicprimary.com</u> or follow us on Twitter <u>@CharlesPrimary</u>

Pupil of the Week

We are extremely proud of all our children, however the staff are tasked with choosing just one child each work who has stood out amongst the others to receive a special award.

Well done to all our winners.

Class	Pupil of the Week
	6th January 2023
Nursery	
Reception	Lenny
Year 1	Teddy
Year 2	Nancy
Year 3	Riley
Year 4	Sofia
Year 5	Thomas B
Year 6	Elis B

Pupil of the Week

We are extremely proud of all our children, however the staff are tasked with choosing just one child each work who has stood out amongst the others to receive a special award.

Well done to all our winners.

Pupil of the Week
13th January 2023
Noah
Georgie
Mason
Darcie M
Luca
Deacon
Fabio
Milah



St Charles' Catholic Primary School Newsletter



"Love, learn and grow together"

Headteacher Mrs Rebecca Dean

13th January 2023

Happy New Year!

Welcome back to the Spring Term. It has been lovely to welcome all the children back and to hear their Christmas stories. I hope everyone had a good Christmas and managed to find some time to relax.

The term has started smoothly and I have been impressed with how quickly the children have got back into the routine of school. There is always a lot happening at school so keep and eye on the dates, newsletters and dojo as we will try to give as much notice as possible to things that are happening and any changes to planned events.

As always if you have any worries or concerns please speak to your child's class teacher in the first instance, Mrs McKinstry - SENDCo, Mrs Battersby - Deputy Headteacher or myself.



Owen McVeigh Foundation

During the Spring term, we like to think about others in our fund raising. This year we will be raising money for the Owen McVeigh Foundation. This charity aims to help children and their families who are suffering with cancer in Merseyside. This is a charity which is close to our school community as we have a family who is accessing this help.

Over the spring term each class will organise a way of raising money alongside our whole school usual fundraising events.

To find about more about the charity visit https://www.owenmcveighfoundation.co.uk



Congratulations to Year 1 for being our best attenders this week. Year 2 and Year 5 you have been amazing, no lates all week.

Time Keeping

We have noticed over the last couple of weeks that timekeeping is becoming an issue. The gates close at 8.55am and lessons start promptly after the register.

Daily phonics and rapid reasoning is taught at this time and is a vital start to the school day. Coming in late in the morning has a big impact on your child's day.

Pupil Premium Funding

If your circumstances have changed recently you could be eligible. Please look at the link below to see if you are entitled to Free School Meals.

Statistics indicate that more children in our school are entitled to pupil premium, free milk and meals.

- Income Support Income-based Jobseekers Allowance
- Income-related Employment and Support Allowance
- Support from NASS (National Asylum Support Service) under part 6 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999
- The guarantee element of State Pension Credit
- Child Tax Credit, Working Tax Credit run-on, Universal Credit.

How do I apply for pupil premium and free school milk? Access Liverpool City Council's Website via https://liverpool.gov.uk/schools-and-learning/grants-and-funding/free-school-meals/

Please let school know when you have received confirmation.

Class	Attendance & Punctuality for this week
WHOLE	94.09%
SCHOOL	36 Lates
Reception	90.48%
	5 Lates
Year 1	99.50%
	9 Lates
Year 2	85.67%
	0 Lates
Year 3	97.67%
	3 Lates
Year 4	93.75%
	6 Lates
Year 5	93.33%
	Lates
Year 6	97.20%
	3 Lates

Reading

Reading with your child helps them develop language and listening skills and prepares them to understand the written word.

As a parent, you are your child's first and most important teacher. When you help your children with their reading you are opening the door to a world of books and learning.

The ability to read is vital. It paves the way to success in school, which can build self-confidence and motivate your child to set high expectations for life. By listening to your child reading aloud helps them to build their reading speed, fluency, accuracy and confidence.

The children are expected to read a minimum of 3 times a week, however it would be ideal for them to read every day. Children should be reading a book each week unless they are reading large chapter books.

Safer Internet Use



Lost Property



The lost property box in the school hall is looking very full.

If your child has mislaid an item of clothing, please ask them to look in the box in the hall.